
 

 

 

 

June 30, 2021 

 

The Honorable Martin Heinrich 

Chairman 

Subcommittee on Military Construction, 

Veterans Affairs, and Related Agencies 

Dirksen Senate Office Building, Room 184 

Washington, D.C., 20510 

 

 

The Honorable John Boozman 

Ranking Member  

Subcommittee on Military Construction, 

Veterans Affairs, and Related Agencies 

Dirksen Senate Office Building, Room 156 

Washington, D.C., 20510 

 

Dear Chairman Heinrich and Ranking Member Boozman: 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has a pecuniary interest in any of the 

congressionally directed spending items that I have requested in the Fiscal Year 2022 Military 

Construction, Veterans Affairs, and Related Agencies Appropriations Bill, consistent with the 

requirements of paragraph 9 of Rule XLIV of the Standing Rules of the Senate. 

 

I appreciate your distinguished leadership on this important bill, as well as the assistance 

that your exceptional staff provide to mine. If you have questions regarding any of my requests, 

please contact Seth Gainer on my staff at (202) 228-6688. 

 

With warmest regards,  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Joe Manchin III 

United States Senator 

 



Manchin, Joe(D-WV) Military Construction and VA
Congressionally Directed Spending Requests

Recipient Name Project Purpose Project
Location

Amount
Requested

($000)

Shepherd Field Air
National Guard Base

This project provides for the design, construction, and future
maintenance of a fully enclosed facility to support corrosion and
prevention measures. 

Martinsburg
WV

$25,000
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